
Montgomery Township 
Community & Recreation Center Advisory Committee  

Meeting Minutes 
November 9th, 2022 

 
 
 he regular quarterly meeting of the Montgomery Township Community & Recreation Center 
(Mont CRC) Advisory Committee was held on Wednesday November 9th, 2022 at the Mont 
CRC. The members of the Mont CRC Advisory Committee in attendance included: Tom Alesi, 
Tony Ruggieri, and Marcy Lynch.  Also present was: Floyd S. Shaffer, Community and 
Recreation Center Director. 
 
 
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chair Marcy Lynch at 6:03pm. 
It was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Approval of Minutes: On a motion by Mr. Alesi and a second by Marcy Lynch, the minutes 
were unanimously approved. 
 
Public Comment:  There was no public comment. 
 
 
Discussion Items 
 
 
The following items/topics were discussed by the Committee during the remainder of the 
meeting: 
 
1)  The 20th Autumn Festival was discussed.  The Committee felt the event was well planned, 
organized, and conducted in an excellent manner.  The staff, volunteers are to be commended for 
a tremendous event. 
 
2)  The Committee did suggest that the Fireworks could be held as a separate occurrence at 
another time of the year. It would bring Montgomery Township another Community Special 
Event to its citizens.  
 
2)  The solar Lighting outside the CRC was discussed. New batteries are on order.  Mr. Shaffer 
indicated that the solar parking lot lights have been an issue throughout the existence of the 
facility, especially during the winter months. 

 

3) Mr. Shaffer briefly discussed the 2023 facility evaluation process that will be conducted.  The 
focus of the study will be to create a plan to repair, improve and update the physical facility both 
inside and out. The CRC is entering its eight year of operation during 2023. 



 

4)  Programming for Fall 2022 has been wll received by the community.  Program Director 
Angela Capozzi has put together a comprehensive offering of recreation activities that include 
opportunities for patrons of all ages and abilities. 

 

5) The CRC income/expense statement were reviewed for the months ending October 2023 

 

6)  The 2023 Meeting schedule for 2023 was established.  Quarterly meetings will be held in 
January, April, September, and November. 

 

There being no further business, on a motion by Mr. Ruggieri and a second by Mr. Alesi, the 
meeting was adjourned at 6:40pm.   

 

The next meeting of CRC Advisory Committee will take place on Wednesday, November 
11th, 2023 at 6:00pm.  This session will include the 2023 Reorganization of the Montgomery 
Township Community Recreation Center Advisory Committee.  

 

Submitted by:    Floyd S. Shaffer, Community & Recreation Center Director 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


